














Northern Electric Finance plc

Independent Auditor's Report to the Members of Northern Electric Finance plc

In our opinion the financial statements:

• give a true and fair view of the state of the Company's affairs as at 31 December 2018 and of its loss for the year then

ended;

• have been properly prepared in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRSs); and

• have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Companies Act 2006.

We have audited the financial statements of Northern Electric Finance plc (the ‘Company’) which comprise:

• the statement of profit or loss;

• the statement of other comprehensive income;

• the statement of financial position;

• the statement of changes in equity;

• the statement of cash flows;

• the related accounting policies; and

• the related notes 1 to 18.

The financial reporting framework that has been applied in their preparation is applicable law and IFRSs as adopted by 

the European Union.

Basis for opinion

We conducted our audit in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (UK) (ISAs(UK)) and applicable law. Our

responsibilities under those standards are further described in the auditor's responsibilities for the audit of the financial

statements section of our report.

We are independent of the Company in accordance with the ethical requirements that are relevant to our audit of the

financial statements in the UK, including the Financial Reporting Council’s (the ‘FRC’s’) Ethical Standard as applied to

listed public interest entities, and we have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities in accordance with these requirements.

We confirm that the non-audit services prohibited by the FRC’s Ethical Standard were not provided to the company.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

Summary of audit approach

• Key audit matter - The key audit matter that we identified in the current year was valuation of borrowings and the

associated interest. Following a reassessment of matters that had the most significance in our audit in the current year,

we no longer consider management override of controls as a key audit matter.

• Materiality - the materiality that we used in the current year was £324k which was determined on the basis of 1.9% of

interest receivable as at 31 December 2018.

• Scoping - Audit work to respond to the risks of material misstatement was performed directly by the audit engagement

team.

• Significant changes in our approach - There have been no significant changes to our audit scope from the prior year

apart from the change in key audit matter as described above.

Conclusions relating to going concern

We have nothing to report in respect of the following matters in relation to which the ISAs (UK) require us to report where:

• the directors’ use of the going concern basis of accounting in the preparation of the financial statements is not

appropriate; or

• the directors have not disclosed in the financial statements any identified material uncertainties that may cast significant

doubt about the company’s ability to continue to adopt the going concern basis of accounting for a period of at least

twelve months from the date when the financial statements are authorised for issue.
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